OACCD Meeting
November 17 & 18, 2016
Eugene

Present: Kurt Symons, Jefferson Co.; Aaron Hartman, Klamath Co.; Travis Miller,Union Co.; Todd
McKinley, Grant Co.; Kyle Hacker, Wallowa Co.; Malcolm McDonald, Clackamas Co.; Kevin Karvandi,
Marion Co.; Patty Cress, Parole Board; Mike Wu, Parole Board; Robyn Masella, Parole Board; Erika
Preuitt, Mult. Co.; Scott Taylor, Mult. Co.; Kathryn Sofich, Mult. Co.; Michelle Aguilar, Mult. Co.; Laurie
Ritchie, Mult. Co.; Pat Schreiner, Mult. Co.; Jeff Wood, Marion Co.; Dale Primmer, Umatilla Co.; Jim
Meyers, Umatilla Co.; Lodi Presley, Harney Co.; Jessica Beach, Yamhill Co.; Brian Rucker, Yamhill Co.; Ted
Smietana, Yamhill Co.; John Watson, Jackson Co.; Dave Denney, Curry Co.; Eric Guyer, Jackson Co.;
Marty Silbernagel, Polk Co.; Lisa Settell, Polk Co.; Jenna Morrison, Clackamas Co.; Donavan Dumire, Lane
Co; Mike Crim, Coos Co.; Kelly Church, Coos Co.; Nate Gaoiran, Josephine Co.; Ross Caldwell, CJC;
Madeleine Darden, CJC; Mike Schmidt, CIC; Maureen Robb, Linn Co.; Joe Garcia; Douglas Co.; Jay
Scroggin, Mult Co.; Jeremiah Stromberg, DOC; Heidi Steward, DOC; Denise Sitler, DOC; Dan Robbins,
Morrow Co.; Jamie Hepner, Hood River Co.; Kristen Hanthorn, Clatsop Co.; Traci Hubler, Clatsop Co.;
John Folliard, Gilliam/Sherman/Wheeler Co.; Fritz Osborne, Wasco Co.; Ken Hales, Deschutes Co.; Suzi
Gonazales, Lincoln Co.; Kiki Parker-Rose, Klamath Co.; Jason Myers, Marion Co.; Chris Enquist, DPSST;
Justin Carley, Benton Co.; Betsy Jones, Lobbyist; Lara Smith, Lobbyist; Marci Nelson, Washington Co.;
Tim Colahan, ODAA,; Steve Berger, Washington Co.; Joe Simich, Washington Co.; Karleigh Mollahan,
Washington Co.

Notes taken by: Karleigh Mollahan, Washington Co.
Welcomed by Donovan Dumire

Steve Berger — Proposed schedule for 2017, January in Clackamas; March in Hood River, May in
Bend, July in Lincoln County, September in Klamath, November AOC in Eugene.

Parole Board Updates (Patty Cress & Mike Wu):
Recruiting for 5t Board Member.

Regional trainings have started. Welcoming feedback from Counties who have already
participated in trainings. In planning phase of Hearings Officer training; possibly ready in March
at DPSST in Salem.

Brenda Carney sent out update to sex offender notification. Please review.

Marjuana — Draft policy has been circulated. Originally it was going to be left to local Counties
to decide how to manage marijuana use for probationers. Legislature is wanting marijuana to



be treated like a controlled substance. Parole Board needed to review their position and
developed a new draft. Executive Board of OACCD assisted in reviewing and giving input on
new draft. Okay for those who hold medical marijuana card. To be treated similarly as a
prescribed controlled substance and can be used if substantiated. Not to be used for those in
treatment or other special circumstances. Call or email Parole Board if needing further
clarification. Steve Berger thanked Mike for reaching out to OACCD Exec Team for input.

Waddle case (Probation Case) - DOJ is looking for input from Parole Board and OACCD
regarding Special Condition 10. Steve recommended when Parole Board ready to move
forward OACCD can help pull a subject matter expert group together to work with Mike Wu.

Liaison - Patty will continue to be point person for OACCD for the Parole Board. Process seems
to be working well.

CIC (Mike Schmidt):
First session of using the new definitions of recidivism.

RIC Dashboard version is available. Simplified data to make it more user-friendly. Recidivism
dashboard allows you to review data by County. Compares Parole/PPS with Probation. Starts
with 1997. Able to sort data by Cohort, Gender, Race, Risk Level (PSC), Crime Category, and Age
Group. Uses new definitions which includes misdemeanors.

www.oregon.gov/cjc/data/pages/main.aspx

National Drug Usage Data has not yet been made available. CJC still confirming data; may be
available by the end of the year. Data reflects PCS convictions when that is the primary
conviction. In Oregon, Meth is still the leading substance for convictions and has increased in
past couple of years.

reduced prison usage; questioning why they would continue to fund those Counties. Looks like
Oregon CJC will be in a tight budget situation with Justice Reinvestment Initiatives. CJC is
scheduling meetings with those identified Counties; ultimately the conversations will be
occurring with PPSCC's.

Mike is anticipating there will be a lot of discussion regarding Sentencing Reform.
DPSST (Chris Enquist)
(Handout)

Update on P/P Classes at DPSST. They now have a remediation for firearms during the course
of the P/P class; this was not offered previously. P/P classes are filled for those currently on the



calendar. Currently budgeted for one academy per year but have been running more than just
the one. As of now, only academy in July is budgeted for next fiscal year.

Curriculum -

Looking for work group regarding Domestic Violence curriculum and one additional for special
populations. Looking to schedule two separate work groups with two sessions in January with
recommendations ready for curriculum review in March. Steve Berger recommended
representation from Family Violence and SOSN could assist with first work group. Steve also
recommended Chris connecting with Exec Team to get volunteers identified for second work

group.
Legislative Updates (Lara Smith)

Budget — Measure 97 failed; would have put $6 mil in biennium; now short fall of $1.7 billion.
Trend of lower revenue forecast. Governor considering 12% cuts but will decide what areas she
wants to cut from. New Governor Budget coming out Dec. 1. Ways and Means usually out by
March 1. Community Corrections budget probably not out until July 1.

Jeremiah reported $272 mil is current request for Grant in Aid; up a little bit from last forecast.

PCS — Historically OACCD organization has not gotten involved in discussion until a topic has
actually become a Bill. Steve Berger advocating to make sure Community Corrections involved
in discussions but not taking a position on topic of moving PCS from felony to a misdemeanor.
Reviewing to make sure there are no unintended consequences to funding of departments.
Currently there are “concepts” but not a formal Bill yet to respond to. We need to make sure
funding is there for supervision, services and sanctions.

Jeremiah confirmed these cases represent thousands of cases and millions of dollars. One
concept continues them in funding.

Steve thanked Sheriff Myers for being an advocate in supporting Community Corrections and
insuring there is funding for supervision, services, and sanctions.

New recommendation from Senator Hayward for short term trans leave expanded to 150 days.
Resources vary from county to county.

Bill HB3233 would require Sex Offender treatment to be provided by certified providers; variety
of recommendations that could more significantly affect rural counties. SOSN forwarded to
OACCD for review. Steve will put it on agenda for January meeting.



ORS regarding Training Reimbursement - OACCD requested to be taken out of ORS. Current
concept looks like it appears to have taken out Community Corrections of the ORS so counties
will not need to reimburse other county when an employee moves from one county to another.

If anyone is interested in actively participating in Legislative Committee as an OACCD Sub-
Commiittee, please contact Steve Berger. Lara and Betsy will compile a long list of Bills for
OACCD to either actively lobby for/against; or just to keep an eye on a particular Bill to see if
there are any unintended consequences to Community Corrections funding or services. Email
Steve or another Exec Member if interested.

PCAN (Post-Conviction Advocate Network)
Helen O’Brien, Oregon DOJ; and Marci Nelson, Washington County
(PowerPoint presentation and handout attached)

Handout is a Quick Reference Guide for what PO’s can share with victims. Information included
was developed as a result of “victims’ rights” or public information. If the victim has opted out
of being contacted or kept informed, then the PO’s do not need to contact them unless PO feels
the victim’s life is in danger. Reference Guide vetted through stakeholders and is encouraged
to share; some Counties may decide to not share as much detail which is up to that County.

Scott Taylor voiced concern regarding workload that could be generated. Helen referenced
that the guide could be used for purposes of knowing what to share or not share if a victim
does call the PO. Not necessarily for PO’s to generate the phone call.

DV and SO PO’s generally have a good understanding about how to work with victims and what
information to share. General caseload PO’s may not always have the same understanding or
experience.

Jeff made a motion to make PCAN an OACCD sub-group. Seconded and approved. Steve will
give Helen a charter packet to be filled out. Kiki Parker nominated Steve Berger to be the
liaison to the sub-group. It was seconded and approved.

Sex Offender Leveling (Malcolm)

Template being drafted by SOSN for PO’s to use to determine leveling system for sex offenders.
It will be sent out soon to local counties for review. OSP has a website for notification. Local
counties are being asked to remove individual lists on county websites. If a county has
predatory offenders who have not yet been leveled, OSP can be contacted to have offender
added to their website.



Steve Berger asked if it makes sense to have a date or timeframe for counties to remove their
predatory lists from website in order to prevent community members from seeing lists on one
county website but not another one. Jeff Wood making recommendation that lists are
transferred to OSP no later than February prior to legislative session. Jenna made a motion to
have all websites down by February 1. Seconded and approved.

Static 99 Training Session - SOSN planning to provide one full training and two refresher training
sessions.

Friday, 11/18/16

DOC Updates (Jeremiah Stromberg and Heidi Stewart)

Budget — Timeline for DOC budget is release of Governor’s budget. Jeremiah will review impact
to Community Corrections. DOC is currently taking snapshots regarding County allocation.
Denise Sitler is collecting snapshot information. Every County has a few offenders who have
not been assessed. Those “few” add up to 460 who are not included in allocation. Access
through Community Corrections that shows who needs assessment. Also impacts the forecast;
if population is under reported then it also impacts forecasting in addition to budget building
and allocation. May is when allocations will be sent out. The majority are new offenders to
supervision or new admissions to DOC who have never had an assessment.

DOC Budget — Coffee Creek over-capacity. For purposes of planning, Heidi is assuming OSPM
will not be opening. She is reaching out to local Counties and other States. Marion County
interested in contracting work release beds. Lane County looking to contract beds as well.
Work Release facilities have to be PREA compliant in order to contract with DOC for beds.
Trying to find ways to contract with Sheriff’s for local county beds. DOC inmates have access to
contact visits with children, curling irons, etc. that they may not have access to in local jails.
These types of issues make it more difficult to contract beds. Female offenders may make it
difficult for inmates to transfer to local facilities.

Jeremiah met with Stakeholders. DOC will provide monthly list of those inmates who have
detainers (currently 2,000 men and 200 women). Detainers and holds keep inmates out of
programs including AIP and STTL. In the process of educating Judges and Defense Attorneys on
this issue. If Counties want a list, it needs to be determined who the point person(s) will be for
each County.



Information requests for Chronos — DOC being requested by Oregon Dept of Justice Office of
Cooperative Disability *** to provide copies of chronos as they are investigating disability
claims. Heidi requesting a point person from each county to respond to these requests. The
requests need to be responded to in a timely manner.

Local Control Manual — Person who used to keep manual current no longer with DOC. Dale
Primmer and Denise Sitler working on updating it. Current updated manual will be sent out
soon.

Time Study — Scheduled for Fall of 2017 (September — November). Communication with PO’s is
critical so they can understand importance of the study. Important to coordinate talking points.
All Counties will be participating.

Community Corrections Reviews — ORS 423.500 to 423.560 has current language where
Director of DOC will review county’s compliance on an annual basis. DOC entering a legislative
concept that will change it from annually to biennially. Jeremiah working to complete a process
that will be meaningful to DOC and local counties and have it be streamlined. Areas of focus:
Data Entry, CPC’s, OAR Compliance, Biennial Plan Adherence, Continuum of Sanctions,
Outcome Measures. Goal is to use technology and particularly use of Dashboards.

Earned Discharge — To date 1291 offenders off supervision to earned discharge (1092
probationers and 199 LC). Only 3% recidivism after first year. In July do another outcome study
to see how they are doing compared to other offenders who were not discharged earlier.
Overall the population is doing well. Still part of Community Corrections funding; $4 million in
budget without person being on supervision. Earned discharge County gets full rate. Those
going to bench probation reimbursement is 90 cents/day vs. the $11/day reimbursement for
earned discharge. Request made to have offenders split out from misdemeanors vs. felonies.
Jeremiah said report will break out the two classifications. Jeremiah offering pre-meeting
training for newer directors to have a clearer understanding of full budget and incentives.

STTL — Current average is 100/month. One-third drug, 1/3 property, 1/3 statutory; 17% females.
91% no jail sanctions. 95% successfully complete; 3% returned for technical; 2% returned for
criminal failure. Very high success rate for program; substantial positive impact to prison
population.

Housing approval — DOC having difficulty getting housing approval verification from PO’s in a
timely manner for STTL inmates. Jeremiah has a report available of County denials. He will
send it out to Directors.

(PowerPoint presentations attached)



Oregon Housing Community Services (Kim Travis)
(PowerPoint presentation attached)
Assessment and Case Mgmt Network (Pat S.)

Network focusing on quality control and coaching skills for working with staff on LSCMI
assessment and case planning. Recommending to move the inter-rater reliability fidelity focus
from LSCMI to case planning for this year. Scott Taylor made a motion to accept the around
fidelity to assessment.

Rogue Training Proposal — Strengthen ability of 1% line supervisors to provide feedback and
coaching to ensure fidelity and effectively manage our community supervision resources. A few
local Counties and DPSST have used this training group in the past with positive experiences.
Will train up to 12 people at one time from the combined network. Includes initial planning
meeting, 360 Evaluations of supervisor, individual sessions, two-day training and follow-up
refresher. Cost is $10,000 for a cohort of 12 supervisors. OACCD Treasurer gave input that
Association could not cover the cost of training of all cohorts in the network. Possibility there
could be a combination of County and Association financial support. Steve recommended for
Pat to meet with Exec Team to have follow-up discussion regarding financial support. Another
suggestion was for local Counties to have their own group of supervisors trained as a cohort
and the County would pick up the cost. Pat will join Exec Team meeting on December 15",

(Handout attached)
Structured Sanctions Grid (Jeremiah)

Work group formed to update sanctioning grid. Grid had not been amended since 2008 with
only minor adjustments at that time. Grid divided into two parts, Incentive and Sanction.

The Administrative Sanctions Grid is in draft form. There will be time to give Jeremiah feedback
prior to it becoming a final product. Trying to capture as many non-custody options as possible.
Discussion regarding whether or not the grid should include other options besides custody
units. Some appreciate having the non-custody suggestions listed on the grid to keep those
interventions in the fore-front of PO’s options to choose from. Most feedback is to keep on list
but possibly put in a separate category.

(Handouts attached)
Multnomah County Dashboards (Scott Taylor)

Scott has been working with DOC to interface electronic information. If Multnomah County has
an APl then Mult Co. can enter information that would automatically send information to Mult.



and DOC at the same time. Scott has reserved funding for a .5 position with DOC. Scott asking
if other Counties want to put in on the other .5 position to have DOC pull out projects related
specifically to Community Corrections. Request made for a breakdown of what each County
would be responsible for based on allocation rate. Jeremiah will get the breakdown out to
Directors prior to December Exec Committee meeting. Jeremiah would ensure that this
position would be only used for Community Corrections functions.

FVSN Update (Laura)

Recently completed the last FVSN Academy. Surveys completed showed this was a highly rated
Academy. Dr. Wilson provided a training on effects of trauma on brain. Michele Scholl, PO
from Washington Co., did a great job providing a training on Stalking.

Medicaid (Kiki)

Offenders have been receiving services through OHP Medicaid dollars. With the potential of
changes taking place with Medicaid that the Association needs to contact legislators. Losing
those dollars will have negative impact on offenders receiving treatment services in the
community. Ken Hales recommended for him to draft a letter on behalf of Association for
Steve to sign. Motion seconded and approved.



